
187 

Food and Drug Administration, HHS § 225.120 

basis for such estimate in the Master 
Record File. 

(3) In the case of a custom formula 
feed made to the specifications of a 
customer, the Master Record File and 
production records required by this 
section shall consist either of such 
records or of copies of the customer’s 
purchase orders and the manufactur-
er’s invoices bearing the information 
required by this section. When a cus-
tom order is received by telephone, the 
manufacturer shall prepare the re-
quired production records. 

(4) Batch production records shall be 
checked by a responsible individual at 
the end of the working day in which 
the product was manufactured to de-
termine whether all required produc-
tion steps have been performed. If sig-
nificant discrepancies are noted, an in-
vestigation shall be instituted imme-
diately, and the production record 
shall describe the corrective action 
taken. 

(5) Each batch or production run of 
medicated feed shall be identified with 
its own individual batch or production 
run number, code, date, or other suit-
able identification applied to the label, 
package, invoice or shipping document. 
This identification shall permit the 
tracing of the complete and accurate 
manufacturing history of the product 
by the manufacturer. 

§ 225.110 Distribution records. 
(a) Distribution records permit the 

manufacturer to relate complaints to 
specific batches and/or production runs 
of medicated feed. This information 
may be helpful in instituting a recall. 

(b) Distribution records for each ship-
ment of a medicated feed shall comply 
with the following provisions: 

(1) Each distribution record shall in-
clude the date of shipment, the name 
and address of purchaser, the quantity 
shipped, and the name of the medicated 
feed. A lot or control number, or date 
of manufacture or other suitable iden-
tification shall appear on the distribu-
tion record or the label issued with 
each shipment. 

(2) The originals or copies of the dis-
tribution records shall be retained on 
the premises for not less than one year 
after the date of shipment of the medi-
cated feed. 

§ 225.115 Complaint files. 
(a) Complaints and reports of experi-

ences of product defects relative to the 
drug’s efficacy or safety may provide 
an indicator as to whether or not medi-
cated feeds have been manufactured in 
conformity with current good manufac-
turing practices. These complaints and 
experiences may reveal the existence of 
manufacturing problems not otherwise 
detected through the normal quality 
control procedures. Timely and appro-
priate follow-up action can serve to 
correct a problem and minimize future 
problems. 

(b) The medicated feed manufacturer 
shall maintain on the premises a file 
which contains the following informa-
tion: 

(1) The original or copy of a record of 
each oral and written complaint re-
ceived relating to the safety and effec-
tiveness of the product produced. The 
record shall include the date of the 
complaint, the complainant’s name and 
address, name and lot or control num-
ber or date of manufacture of the medi-
cated feed involved, and the specific de-
tails of the complaint. This record 
shall also include all correspondence 
from the complainant and/or memo-
randa of conversations with the com-
plainant, and a description of all inves-
tigations made by the manufacturer 
and of the method of disposition of the 
complaint. 

(2) For medicated feeds whose manu-
facture require a medicated feed mill 
license (Form FDA 3448), records and 
reports of clinical and other experience 
with the drug shall be maintained and 
reported, under § 510.301 of this chapter. 

[41 FR 52618, Nov. 30, 1976, as amended at 51 
FR 7390, Mar. 3, 1986; 57 FR 6475, Feb. 25, 1992; 
64 FR 63203, Nov. 19, 1999] 

Subpart F—Facilities and 
Equipment 

SOURCE: 51 FR 7390, Mar. 3, 1986, unless oth-
erwise noted. 

§ 225.120 Buildings and grounds. 
Buildings used for production of 

medicated feed shall provide adequate 
space for equipment, processing, and 
orderly receipt and storage of medi-
cated feed. Areas shall include access 
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